
 

 

July 2017 Newsletter 

 Christian education starts in the home.  One of the commandments tells us to honor our father and 

mother, but parents also have duties on their side of that deal.  Paul states in the letter of Ephesians, 

“Fathers, do not provoke your children to anger, but bring them up in the discipline and instruction of the 

Lord” (Ephesians 6:4).   We hear our obligation to raise our children in the discipline and instruction of the 

Lord. 

 Martin Luther recognized that Christian education starts in the home.  He created the small 

catechism as a wonderful resource to be used by parents to teach their children the essentials of the 

Christian faith.  Children learn that Christians fall short of upholding the law through the Ten 

Commandments.  Parents teach the creed to their children as a confession of their faith and who God is.  

The Lord’s Prayer teaches children how to pray along with other truths about our faith.  Children learn from 

their parents that we receive forgiveness through Holy Baptism and Holy Communion and that we go to 

church regularly to receive that forgiveness through word and sacrament.  All these things found in the small 

catechism are taken from scripture, which is at the core of Christian education.   

 Christian education starts in the home because God has commanded it through the scriptures.  We 

then continue to uphold God’s commands by teaching the scripture in our homes.  We then realize the 

importance of surrounding ourselves with other Christians at church, work, school, etc. We also realize that 

it is important to continuously be in God’s word. So we have amazing opportunities to further the education 

of ourselves and our children with Lutheran schools, Sunday school, Vacation Bible School, and Bible 

studies.  These are extensions and continued learning of the education that starts in the home.   

Christian education, which is deeply rooted in the word of God, is crucial not only for children but for 

everyone.  Paul continues in Ephesians chapter six to describe the armor of God.  God strengthens our 

armor through Christian education.  It defends and protects us from the evils of Satan and the world.  We 

know this to be true because it is from God who has revealed himself to us through His word. 

 

       Alex Wright 
       DCE 

 

Redeemer Lutheran Church   920-499-1033 

205 Hudson St     www.redeemerlutherangb.com 

Green Bay, WI 54303    redeemerlc@juno.com 



 
 

International  & Local Concerns: 
Persecuted Christians 
Natural Disaster Victims 
Victims of Terrorist Attacks 
 
Undergoing Treatment:   
Nora Brown 
Karen Clark –sister of Becki Larson 
Missy Fell –cousin of Fidel Arellano 
John Hoffman 
Tom Jablonski 
Nate Kern 
Tianna Lange  
Chad Marohl –friend of Jerry & Joanne Pludeman 
Jean Palomino 
Noah Sanger-friend of Jim Wirch 
Dave Strehlow 
Cal Wilson –uncle of Fidel Arellano 
Glenda Wipperfurth-friend of Dave Tucker 
Thor Zoellner –nephew of Lyndon & Laurie Zoellner 
 

Recovering:     
Bob Barrette –son-in-law of Bette Woodhouse 
Keith Larsen 
Lisa LeRoy 
Polly Nienow 
Sheila Piotler –mother of Lorri Sternberg 
Brenda Werner—sister of Lorri Sternberg 
 
 

 
Ongoing Health Problems:    
Neal Anderson 
Don Bahrke 
Paul Berntson - brother-in-law of Kathy Kieweg  
LaVern Burt 

    Karen Caperall –daughter of Ed & Janet Groh 
Ed Forrel –father of Sheila Ferron 
Marjory Holmes 
Orval Howard 
Ron Howard   
Helen Joslin 
Sue Kienitz - sister in law of Neal & Ann Anderson 

    Ruth Kohn –mother of Joanne Pludeman 
Frieda Landgraf 
Gladys Meath 
Lucille Schmidt 
Lila Schroeder - sister in law of Pat Taylor  
LaDonna Tratz 
Todd Valitchka 
Don Van Pay - Jim Delvoye Sr. stepfather  
Doug Vercauteren 
Larry & Bernice Vomastic 
 
All Caregivers 
 
School Ministry:  
N.E.W. Lutheran High School 
Trinity Lutheran School 
 

Missionary Overseas:   
Anne Davies  
Elliot & Serena Derricks 
 

Military Personnel Overseas:   
Paige Bogner 
Kaitlin & Diego Gonzales –niece of Brad Van Lanen 
Trent Lehrkind   
Roy McDonough- grandson of Orvel & Vi Howard 
Marcus & Maggie Noll - friend of Tess (Bogner) Sunderlin 
Nick Olp - NEW Graduate in the Marines  
Ron Pezze –grandson of Fred John 
Nathan Schroeder - nephew of Pat Taylor  
Tess Sunderlin 

 

 
 
 

Updated:  6-26-17  
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Executive Committee Mtg Minutes 

Redeemer Lutheran Church 
Executive Committee Meeting Minutes 

Tuesday, June 13, 2017 
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Brad Van Lanen at 6:32 p.m.  Pastor opened the meeting with a devotion 
based on this week’s Gospel reading from Matthew 9: 35 – 10: 8.  The devotion was followed by a prayer. 
 
Minutes from the May 9, 2017 Executive Committee meeting were reviewed.  A motion was made by Ross Corey to approve 
the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded by Perry Wegener.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  
 
Chairman-Elect Appointment:  Pastor announced that Randy Pfister has agreed to an appointment as Congregational 
Chairman-Elect.  After a short discussion, Ross Corey made a motion to appoint Randy Pfister as Chairman-Elect.  Laurie 
Thyes seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.  Randy was welcomed to the Redeemer 
Executive Committee. 
 
Pastor’s Report:  Pastor shared the following report for the month of May: 
In the name of Jesus 
   Worship: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Teaching:  Adult Bible Class – 6 classes, Religion Class@ Trinity Lutheran School – 6 classes 
Pastoral Care:  12 hospital visits, 15 shut-in visits, 2 Nursing Home Services, 1 Prison Visit Training, 1 counseling visit 
New Members: 
Rick, Pam & Katie Siudak – transfer from Our Saviour’s, Green Bay 
Robert Rivers – profession of faith 
Funerals/Deaths:  Sue Nehring – 5/18/17 
Weddings and Anniversary Services:  none 
 
Other Membership Changes: 
Michelle Larsen – confirmation 
Andrew Pludeman – confirmation 
Grace Rafferty - confirmation   
 
Membership 
•  Current baptized membership - 496 
•  Current communicant membership - 397 
Administrative 
•  Elder’s Meeting – 5/1/17, Board of Property Meeting – 5/2/17, Executive Committee Meeting – 5/9/17, Board of 
Mission & Ministry – 5/16/17, Ruby’s Pantry – 5/22/17, Circuit Pastors’ Meeting – 5/30/17 
To God alone be the Glory! 
 
 
 

Date Wed. – 6:30 Sun. – 8:45 Sun. – 10:45 Total 

5/3 & 5/7 55 68 100 223 

5/10 & 5/14 59 128 28 215 

5/17 & 5/21 59 82 41 182 

5/24 & 5/28 57 72 31 160 
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GBLSA / Green Bay Trinity Update:   
Brad Van Lanen provided the following update on the activities at Trinity school:  
 
Call Accepted:   Ms. Emily Grabow has accepted the call to teach 3rd and 4th grades. 
2017-18 Registration:  Ongoing.  Registration fee is $150/student. 
Tidbits 
The Association Congregation portion of tuition has been set for the 2017 – 2018 school year.  It will be $1750, the same as 
last year. 
Fundraising is underway for the playground.  Visit greenbaytrinity.org/help-us-build to donate. 
To make an offline donation: 
Make check payable to “Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School” 
On the memo line of the check, please indicate “Playground Fund” 
Please mail your check to: 
Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School 
120 S. Henry Street 
Green Bay, WI 54302 
 
Upcoming Events: 
August 23 – First Day of School 
August 27 – Tee Up for Christian Education Golf Outing 
September 16 – Summer’s Last Blast / Jack Natzke Kid’s Run 
 
Board of Elders’ Report:   
Jim Wirch reported the following: 
The Elders met on Monday, June 5, 2017. 
During Pastor Pett’s time at the Jellystone camping trip and on vacation from June 21 through July 4, the following is the 
schedule for covering worship services: 
 
Pastor Tom Zender will be the substitute pastor on Wednesday, June 21, and Wednesday, June 28, with Holy Communion 
being given at both of those services.  Doug Siebert will lead the liturgy on Sunday, June 25 at 8:45 am and Alex Wright at 
10:45 am.  Jeff Goin will lead the liturgy on Sunday, July 2 at 8:45 am and Llew Kramer at 10:45 am.  Pastor Pett’s sermon 
will be recorded at the Jellystone campsite and will be delivered via the media screen for both of those services.  
The One Call Now messaging service was discussed to continue to look for ways to make use of this technology service. 
The Truth Project will be starting up again in the fall and will be led by Doug Laatsch. 
 
Regarding Protecting Church Rights: The draft of the Statement of Belief of Redeemer Lutheran Church was reviewed.  It was 
moved and seconded to accept the draft statement as our congregation’s official Statement of Belief, pending Executive 
Committee and congregational approval.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 
Also reviewed and approved: the draft of the Redeemer Statement on Marriage, Gender, and Sexuality and the draft of the 
Statement on the Sanctity of Human Life. 
 
Ben Borchardt gave a Media Team update on what their challenges and needs are and what they would like to see for future 
expansion of the team in its service to our congregation.  He will prioritize the needs of the Media Team and give the Elders a 
list of these needs and wants soon. 
 
Doug Seibert regretfully informed the Board that he will be resigning from the Board of Elders at the end of August due to 
being out of state for much of the year in the future. 
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Board of Mission and Ministry Report: 
Laurie Thyes provided the following update:   
The pictorial directory is scheduled for printing at the end of this week. 
 
Alex provided updates on youth events and attendance.  There was no turnout for April’s Duct Tape Wars.  Suggestions from 
the Board to encourage participation include a Parent & Youth Night for June 22 (Minute to Win It), sending out regular 
emails to parents/youth asking for confirmation of participation, and utilizing One Call to send out text communications.  
Laurie will create and post an advertisement for the Parent & Youth Night by the end of next week. 
 
VBS 2017 (August 7-10, 5:30-7:30 pm): Sign up sheets for VBS will be put out by the end of May.  Advertising will begin with 
the June Ruby’s Pantry distribution and continue to July.  Laurie will look into a banner and sign that can be used to advertise 
outdoors.  Laurie also created a bulletin insert which will be emailed to Cathy for printing.  The Board is hoping to enlist more 
participants and volunteers than last year (11 children, 5 volunteers).  Laurie will contact any current interested volunteers 
and purchase materials/food as the date approaches. 
 
Family Fun Fest 2017 (Sunday, August 20, 12-2 pm): The Board unanimously confirmed Sunday, August 20th as the date for 
Family Fun Fest.   
 
Trunk or Treat 2017: The Board confirmed the date of Trunk or Treat for Sunday, October 29th from 5-7 pm if there is 
enough interest.  Discussions with the congregation will begin in July to gauge interest.  A minimum of 20 cars will be needed 
in order to proceed with the event. 
 
Adopt-A-Kettle: Pastor brought an opportunity to the Board to participate in the Salvation Army’s Adopt-A-Kettle program.  The 
Board unanimously agreed to participate, electing Woodman’s as the location.   
Next Board meeting: Tuesday, June 20, 2017 at 6:00 pm. 
 
Board of Property Report:   
The following report was submitted by Perry Wegener: 
We are looking into putting in an area for the choir on the lectern side in front of the Sanctuary.  Waiting on plans. 
We will be changing out the lights in the carport along with all of the other parking lot lights to LED.  Thanks to the generous 
donation of Marcella Antonneau.  
 
We would like to thank everyone who helped get the planters ready for the summer and for Dave Fenner for keeping them 
watered. 
 
The youth room in the church basement is getting closer to being finished. 
 
We are looking into better storage by the school. We are looking into a couple different options. 
We are still waiting on cost estimates.  
 
The parking lot is in the process of being resealed.  It will be done in halves. 
 
NEW Lutheran High School Report:   
The following report was submitted by Mary Pett: 
12 students will be coming to our school through the voucher program (double from last year). One of these students is from 
Redeemer. 
 
Redeemer will have two members entering NEWLHS as freshman for the 2017-2018 school year. 
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On May 2nd, we had a new students and family orientation.  Most of our incoming families were present and we had a 
chance to get to know each one of them.  Faculty members shared the roles that they have along with the many activities 
that our students can be involved in. 
 
Graduation was held on May 27th.  Will Laatsch from Redeemer was the Salutatorian. 
 
There was discussion on how the property was to be rented out and used. 
 
Financial Updates:   
The following financial report as of the end of May was submitted by Elmer Nienow:  
Mortgage LCEF loan balance is $328,684.86. Cougar Care LCEF loan balance is $32,392.87. Checking Account balance is 
3,267.25.  Designated (Held in Savings) balance is $71,792.79. Ruby’s Pantry: $661.38.  Parking lot Adopt-a-bill one year 
total is $70,003.00. 
 
Ross Corey, Financial Secretary, reported that May 2017 offerings were $31,907, compared with $29,591 in April. Total May 
income was $35,368 including offerings, designated gifts, debt reduction, and Thrivent Choice. Total expenses paid in May 
were $31,776.  
As of May 31, the balance for the mortgage stands at $328,684.86 and the balance for the Cougar Care loan stands at 
$32,392.87. The loan from our savings account is currently being paid down with any debt reduction income we receive. Our 
income from Thrivent Choice came in stronger than projected. We are thankful to all who have contributed so that we remain 
current on our bills and obligations. 
 
Old Business:   
No Old Business was brought forward. 
 
New Business: 
Protecting Church Rights:  
The Statement of Belief of Redeemer Lutheran Church was reviewed.  Following a discussion, Ross Corey made a motion to 
approve the Statement of Belief of Redeemer Lutheran Church and advance it to the next Congregational meeting.  Perry 
Wegener seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
The Redeemer Statement on Marriage, Gender and Sexuality was reviewed.  Following a discussion, Randy Pfister made a 
motion to approve the Redeemer Statement on Marriage, Gender and Sexuality and advance it to the next Congregational 
meeting.  Ross Corey seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
The Redeemer Statement on the Sanctity of Human Life was reviewed.  Following a discussion, Ross Corey made a motion to 
approve the Redeemer Statement on the Sanctity of Human Life and advance it to the next Congregational meeting.  Perry 
Wegener seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously by voice vote. 
Budget Adjustment: 
An adjustment was made to the 2017-2018 budget to account for one Redeemer student receiving a voucher to attend 
NEWLHS during the 2017-2018 school year. 
 
Upcoming Meetings: 
Tuesday, July 11, 2017: Executive Committee Meeting at 6:30 p.m. 
August: No Executive Committee Meeting 
Tuesday, September 12, 2017: Church Council Meeting 
Sunday, October 8, 2017: Congregational Meeting following the 10:45 am church service. 
  
Adjournment and Closing Prayer: 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 p.m.  The motion was approved by voice vote.  The 
meeting was closed with a prayer led by Pastor. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Jennifer Nehring  
Congregational Secretary 



$CRIP 
is available in the outer office to the right when you come 

into Redeemer. If possible, consider buying Grand 

Central Station gas cards, in $25s, $50s, and $100s. 

They are our highest percentage back at 10%. We look 

forward to assisting you!  

 

TEXT ALERTS FROM REDEEMER 
Do we have your cellphone number for our One Call Now 

text and messaging service? If so, please Text: 

ALERT  To: 22300. Doing this gives Redeemer Lutheran 

Church permission to send you text messages for 

important announcements, reminders, and other 

information! Thank you!  

 

SUMMER’S LAST BLAST/JACK NATZKE 

MEMORIAL KIDS RUN 2017 
Please mark your calendars for September 16, 2017, for 

our 4th annual Summer’s Last Blast and 2nd Annual 

Jack Natzke Memorial Kids Run!  SLB is a large all-day 

party held at Our Saviour, with proceeds supporting 

Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School.  We are also looking 

for people interested in taking part in the planning 

process for both events.  Please contact Maggie Hinz at 

920-265-6432, or hinzm@greenbaytrinity.org, if you are 

interested in helping plan our events!  

 

HELP US BUILD 
Jack Natzke’s school, Green Bay Trinity, would like to 

build a memorial playground as a reminder of the joy and 

love Jack continually displayed. 

Currently there is no play structure for children and we 

are lacking basic playground facilities.  Help us build for 

our children and for the many families that will have 

access to a beautiful playground. Our efforts to build a 

playground cannot take effect unless we have the 

support of everyone in our Christian family. That’s where 

you come in! We are asking you to donate or spread the 

word. To donate please go to www.greenbaytrinity.org/

help-us-build  To make an offline donation we ask that 

you please follow these instructions: 1. Make a check 

payable to "Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School" 2. On the 

memo line of the check, please indicate "Playground 

Fund" 3.  Please mail your check to: Green Bay Trinity 

Lutheran School, 120 S Henry Street, Green Bay, WI 

54302  All contributions will be gratefully acknowledged 

and are tax deductible. Thank you in advance for your 

generosity! Green Bay Trinity Playground Committee 

 

FELLOWSHIP CLUB 
The Fellowship Club will be eating out Tuesday, August 

1st at the Ravine Pub & Grill, 2633 Manitowoc 

Rd.  Please sign up in the narthex or call Grace Ebert at 

469-8291 by July 26th if you plan to attend.   If you need 

a ride you can call Susan Kupsky at  

490 - 9111. Everyone is welcome to join us.   

 

CHURCH DIRECTORIES 
The Church Directories have arrived!  If you did not 

receive a copy in your mailbox, please ask an Usher for 

one or phone or stop by the Church Office during regular 

office hours, Monday-Friday, 9am-2pm. 

 

LANDSCAPING 
We are putting in new shrubs and plants along the 

driveway on the south side of church, in front of church 

below the cross and around the digital sign. If you are 

interested in donating for the shrubs and plants please 

make checks payable to the Fellowship Club. Please give 

your donation to Mae Aprill.  

 

PARKING LOT 
 We are being proactive with our parking lot. We have 

gotten bids to fill the cracks, seal the black top and strip 

the parking lot. Tentative estimate is $7500.00. We 

have a nice parking lot and this will keep it nice for the 

next 5 years.  

We thank you for your support!  -Perry Wegener Bd of 

Property 

 

UPDATE: The Parking Lot sealing project has received 

donations of $6,000. We still need $1,500 to complete 

payment of the project.  Donations can be given to Perry 

Wegener.  

The parking lot sealing process itself has been 

completed. 

 

THANK YOU 
A big thank you to everyone who donated for the shrubs 

and flowers. Also a thank you to all who helped plant the 

shrubs and planters. Enjoy the beauty of all of them. 

Whenever you see Dave Fenner, thank him for watering 

them all.  

 

RUMMAGE SALE 
Please save your items for the next rummage sale. 

 

7 

 

Church News 



V
o

lu
n

te
e

rs
 a

re
 l
is

te
d

 f
o

r 
e

a
c
h

 w
e

e
k

 i
n

 t
h

e
 b

u
ll
e

ti
n

. 
  

P
le

a
s
e

 c
a

ll
 t

h
e

 C
h

u
rc

h
 O

ff
ic

e
 (

4
9

9
-1

0
3

3
) 

if
 y

o
u

 e
xc

h
a

n
g
e

 t
im

e
s
 w

it
h

 s
o

m
e

o
n

e
 e

ls
e

, 
s
o

 t
h

e
 b

u
ll
e

ti
n

 i
s
 a

c
c
u

ra
te

. 

If
 y

o
u

 w
o

u
ld

 l
ik

e
 t

o
 b

e
c
o

m
e

 a
 R

e
d

e
e

m
e

r 
W

o
rs

h
ip

 V
o

lu
n

te
e

r,
 p

le
a

s
e

 c
o

n
ta

c
t 

R
u

th
 B

o
rc

h
a

rd
t 

(3
3

6
-8

5
8

0
).

 

8 

 

 R
e

d
e

e
m

e
r 

W
o

rs
h

ip
 V

o
lu

n
te

e
rs

 -
 J

u
ly

 2
0

1
7

 

 
2
n
d 

5
t
h

 
9
t
h

 
9
t
h

 
1
2
t
h

 
1
6
t
h

 
1
9
t
h

 
2
3
r
d

 
2
3
r
d

 
2
6
t
h

 
3
0
t
h

 
3
0
t
h

 

  
8
:
4
5
a
m

 
6
:
3
0
p
m

 
8
:
4
5
a
m

 
1
0
:
4
5
a
m

 
6
:
3
0
p
m

 
8
:
4
5
a
m

 
6
:
3
0
p
m

 
8
:
4
5
a
m

 
1
0
:
4
5
a
m

 
6
:
3
0
p
m

 
8
:
4
5
a
m

 
1
0
:
4
5
a
m

 

E
l
d
e
r

 
 

D
a
n
 

 
M
a
n
n
i
s
t
o

 
J
e
f
f
 

 
G
o
i
n

 
J
i
m
 

 
W
i
r
c
h

 
D
o
u
g

 
 L
a
a
t
s
c
h

 
T
i
m
 

 
A
h
t
o
n
e
n

 
B
r
y
a
n

 
 N
e
h
r
i
n
g

 
B
r
y
a
n

 
 N
e
h
r
i
n
g

 
D
o
u
g
 

 
S
i
e
b
e
r
t

 
L
l
e
w
 

 
K
r
a
m
e
r

 
T
i
m
 

 
A
h
t
o
n
e
n

 
J
e
f
f
 

 
G
o
i
n

 
J
i
m
 

 
W
i
r
c
h

 

G
r
e
e
t
e
r

 
 

J
a
c
k
 

 
K
o
i
v
i
s
t
o

 
E
l
m
e
r

 
 N
i
e
n
o
w

 
P
a
t
 

 
T
a
y
l
o
r

 
  

E
l
m
e
r
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
J
o
a
n
n
e

 
 P
l
u
d
e
m
a
n

 
E
l
m
e
r

 
 N
i
e
n
o
w

 
L
i
n
d
a
 

 
H
a
a
g

 
  

E
l
m
e
r
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
S
&
L 

 D
r
u
c
k
r
e
y

 
  

G
r
e
e
t
e
r

 
 

A
r
l
e
n
e
 

 
K
o
i
v
i
s
t
o

 
P
o
l
l
y
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
G
a
r
y
 

 
B
e
h
n
k
e

 
  

P
o
l
l
y
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
G
r
a
c
e
 

 
E
b
e
r
t

 
P
o
l
l
y
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
J
o
d
i
e

 
 E
l
l
i
n
g
s
o
n

 
  

P
o
l
l
y
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
B
e
a
 

 
B
u
c
h
h
o
l
z

 
  

S
a
c
r
i
s
t
a
n

 
 

N
O
N
E 

 
M
a
r
k
 

 
S
p
r
a
g
u
e

 
J
o
h
n
 

 
K
i
l
e
y

 
  

N
O
N
E 

 
N
O
N
E 

 
A
n
d
y
 

 
D
e
G
r
a
v
e

 
M
i
k
e
 

 
D
e
G
r
a
v
e

 
  

C
h
r
i
s
t
o
-

p
h
e
r

 
 H
a
z
e
n

 
S
t
e
v
e

 
 D
r
u
c
k
r
e
y

 
  

L
a
y
 

 
R
e
a
d
e
r

 
S
u
s
a
n
 

 
K
u
p
s
k
y

 
J
e
f
f
 

 
G
o
i
n

 
J
u
d
y
 

 
W
e
s
t
e
r
f
e
l
d

 
  

T
r
i
s
t
e
n
 

 
T
u
c
k
e
r

 
B
r
y
a
n

 
 N
e
h
r
i
n
g

 
K
r
i
s
t
i
n
a
 

 
H
a
z
e
n

 
D
o
u
g
 

 
S
i
e
b
e
r
t

 
  

T
i
m
 

 
A
h
t
o
n
e
n

 
L
i
n
d
a

 
 D
r
u
c
k
r
e
y

 
  

U
s
h
e
r

 
 

K
a
t
h
y
 

 
B
o
n
g
e
l

 
C
a
r
l
 

 
H
a
z
a
e
r
t

 
J
i
m
 

 
W
i
r
c
h

 
  

B
u
d
 

 
A
p
r
i
l
l

 
G
e
r
a
l
d
 

 
P
l
u
d
e
m
a
n

 
K
a
t
h
y
 

 
B
o
n
g
e
l

 
C
a
r
l
 

 
H
a
z
a
e
r
t

 
  

C
u
r
t
 

 
M
o
e
d
e

 
J
i
m
 

 
W
i
r
c
h

 
  

U
s
h
e
r

 
 

F
i
d
e
l
 

 
A
r
e
l
l
a
n
o

 
F
r
e
d
 

 
J
o
h
n

 
J
i
m
 

 
M
a
r
t
i
n

 
  

M
a
e
 

 
A
p
r
i
l
l

 
L
o
r
i
n
 

 
S
t
e
r
n
b
e
r
g

 
C
h
r
i
s
t
o
p
h
e
r
 

 
H
a
z
e
n

 
F
r
e
d
 

 
J
o
h
n

 
  

H
a
r
o
l
d
 

 
S
i
s
e
l

 
J
i
m
 

 
M
a
r
t
i
n

 
  

U
s
h
e
r

 
 

K
r
i
s
t
i
n
 

 
A
r
e
l
l
a
n
o

 
D
a
n
 

 
M
a
n
n
i
s
t
o

 
  

  
  

  
F
i
d
e
l
 

 
A
r
e
l
l
a
n
o

 
D
a
n
 

 
M
a
n
n
i
s
t
o

 
  

M
a
r
k
 

 
S
p
r
a
g
u
e

 
  

  

U
s
h
e
r

 
 

  
C
h
r
i
s
 

 
S
t
e
w
a
r
t

 
  

  
  

  
K
r
i
s
t
i
n
 

 
A
r
e
l
l
a
n
o

 
C
h
r
i
s
 

 
S
t
e
w
a
r
t

 
  

  
  

  

A
c
o
l
y
t
e

 
 

I
s
s
a
b
e
l
l
a
 

 
V
a
n
 
L
a
n
e
n

 
A
b
i
g
a
i
l
 

 
U
m
e
n
t
u
m

 
E
m
i
l
y

 
L
e
 
C
l
e
i
r

 
E
m
m
a 

 L
a
a
t
s
c
h

 
  

M
a
l
l
o
r
y
 

 
W
a
l
t
o
n

 
A
b
i
g
a
i
l

 
 U
m
e
n
t
u
m

 
K
a
v
e
n
 

 
S
t
e
w
a
r
t

 
E
m
m
a 

 L
a
a
t
s
c
h

 
  

A
u
b
r
e
y

 
L
e
 
C
l
e
i
r

 
  

A
l
t
a
r
 

 
G
u
i
l
d

 
R
a
c
h
e
l
 

 
S
t
r
e
h
l
o
w

 
C
i
n
d
y
 

 
P
f
i
s
t
e
r

 
>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

P
o
l
l
y
 

 
N
i
e
n
o
w

 
>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

  

A
l
t
a
r
 

 
G
u
i
l
d

 
S
h
a
r
o
n
 

 
S
t
r
e
h
l
o
w

 
J
o
a
n
n
e

 
 P
l
u
d
e
m
a
n

 
<
<
< 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

S
h
i
r
l
e
y
 
S
 

 
H
e
l
e
n
 
B

 
>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

  

A
l
t
a
r
 

 
G
u
i
l
d

 
  

  
  

  
M
a
r
y
 

 
P
e
t
t

 
>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

>
>
> 

  

S
C
R
I
P

 
 

J
o
d
i
e
 

 
E
l
l
i
n
g
s
o
n

 
H
e
l
e
n
 

 
H
a
z
a
e
r
t

 
J
a
n
e
t
 

 
G
r
o
h

 
>
>
> 

D
o
l
o
r
e
s

 
 S
c
h
u
l
z

 
S
h
i
r
l
e
y

 
 S
t
r
e
h
l
o
w

 
M
a
e
 

 
A
p
r
i
l
l

 
H
e
l
e
n
 

 
H
a
z
a
e
r
t

 
>
>
> 

M
a
r
i
o
n

 
 S
c
h
m
e
l
i
n
g

 
J
o
d
i
e
 

 
E
l
l
i
n
g
s
o
n

 
>
>
> 



July 

7 Brad & Stacy Swenty 

13 Terry & Nancy Murphy 

14 Randall & Deena Bellin 

17 Raymond & Vicky Wozniak 

19 William & Carole Schuesler Sr. 

21 Delton & Katherine Bongel 

28 Thomas & Lisa Niermann 

30 Doug & Christel Laatsch 

 

  

July 
1 Mary Pett 

2 Amanda Fischer, Becki Larsen 

3 Addie Kern, Raylan Kern 

4 Katherine Karnopp 

5 Scott Pludeman, Harverda Reimer 

6 Sharon Gerrits 

8 Wesley Pett 

9 Eugene Busarow, Lisa Hansen, Jay Lehner 

10 Ronald Peterson, Laurie Zoellner 

11 Schuyler Peterson-Damsheuser 

12 Emily LeCleir, Steven Schley 

13 Tammy Ferron 

14 Bryan Nehring, Darsi Nuske 

15 Dan Mannisto, Louise Martin 

16 Sherrelle Schmidt, Richard Somers 

18 Frieda Landgraf, John Lewis, Curtis Moede,  

 Lorin Sternberg 

19 Braden Lehrkind, Tammy Westerfeld 

20 Maxwell Fischer, Carl Hazaert, Brandon Lessor 

21 Ruth Borchardt, Matthew Lanser 

22 Brad Anthony, Carol Kanpowski 

23 Abigail Pett 

24 Andrew DeGrave, Charlee Fischer, Melanie Groh, 

 Chelsea Opika, Samantha Wegener 

25 Michael Baldwin, Owen Lohmiller,  

 Taylor Schmeling 

26 Deena Bellin, Stacy Pludeman 

27 Carol Larson, Emilie Pludeman 

28 Jean Borchardt 

31 Tomas Flores, Lisa Niermann 

 

 

Church Office Hours:  Mon- Fri   9am-2pm 

Note:  The Church office is located in the school building.   

August Newsletter Deadline:  Sunday, July 16, 2017 

Ruby’s Pantry 

Monday, August 28     4-6pm 

Monday, September 25    4-6pm 
 

Vacation Bible School 

Monday-Thursday     August 7-10 
 

Family Fun Fest 

Sunday, August 20     Noon-2pm 

9 

 

Happy Birthday! 
 

Happy Anniversary! 

 

Upcoming Events 
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